OLIVER GOLDSMITH PRIMARY SCHOOL

"Inspiring a love of learning"

Tel: 0208 205 6038 admin@olivergoldsmith.brent.sch.uk www.olivergoldsmith.brent.sch.uk **Twitter: @OGPSinspired**



Coniston Gardens Kingsbury London NW9 0BD

Monday 18th Sept 2023

Dear Families,

Parking & Being Considerate to our Neighbours...

Half way up the hill on Coniston Gardens is a special car park space – it is a DISABLED space for a local resident. It is clearly marked with a pole, signpost as well as markings on the ground.

This morning I had a very upset neighbour who asked someone who had parked ILLEGALLY in the **DISABLED** space to move the car. I was shocked to hear that they were verbally abused and insulted by the driver of the car. This should never have happened as the car should **NOT** have been parked there in the first place – there is no excuse for breaking the law or abusing local residents.

A reminder to all families, please park away from the school, do not stop or park on yellow/zig zag lines or block a neighbour's driveway; residents should NOT need to ask cars to move to leave or gain access to their own property.

Dogs on the School Grounds...

Whilst dogs make loving pets for many, for others (children and adults) they can be a source of anxiety. Dogs should not be brought onto the school site regardless of their size or whether they are carried or on a lead. Also, please do not leave dogs unattended at the school gates while you pick up children.

The only dogs allowed on site are registered guide dogs. Thank you in advance for your co-operation.

We look forward to seeing you all later this week at our first parent evenings of the year on Wednesday 20th or Thursday 21st September. Please make sure you have booked your appointment.

Yours sincerely, James Simmons Headteacher











